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The Behavioral and Physical Health and Aging Services Administration, Bureau of Aging, 
Community Living, and Supports (ACLS Bureau), is issuing this Transmittal Letter to 
provide guidance regarding the attached updated C-18 - C-22 caregiver standards in the 
Operating Standards for Service Programs. The Commission on Services to the Aging 
approved these updates on December 15, 2023. They will be required to be incorporated 
into all contracts and service provision in Fiscal Year (FY) 2025. 

Approved Operating Standard for Service Programs 

C-18 Caregiver Supplemental Services
C-19 Kinship Support Services
C-20 Caregiver Education
C-21 Caregiver Training
C-22 Caregiver Support Groups

AAAs should work with existing and prospective providers to ensure the providers 
understand and can comply with the new standards. Additionally, AAAs will need to 
account for the new standards during the Annual Implementation Plan process. AAAs 
can expect further detailed instructions and training regarding NAPIS reporting 
requirements in spring 2024. 

Questions should be directed to Lacey Charboneau, Caregiver Specialist, at 
charboneaul2@michigan.gov. 
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